[image: image1.png]


COMMISSION ON TRANSPORTATION
ACTIVITY REPORT OCTOBER 2009 – SEPTEMBER 2011
Initiatives of  UBC  Commission  on  Transportation
( Joint meeting of the Commissions on Energy, Environment and Transportation
   18-19 March 2010, Gdynia, Gdańsk (Poland) 
The UBC Commissions on Energy, Environment and Transportation Joint Meeting was held in Gdynia (Poland) on 18-19th March 2010. It was focused on Sustainable Solutions for Combating Climate Change in the Baltic Sea Region – implementing the UBC Sustainability Action Programme 2009-2015 and the EU Strategy for the Baltic Sea Region. The aim of the meeting organised jointly by three UBC Commissions was to analyse and discuss challenges of climate change from these three viewpoints. 
On 18th March during the panel of the Commission on Environment participants got acquainted with the solutions for combating storm water in the city of Gdansk (Poland) as well as with the storm water measures in the cities of Pori and Turku (Finland). The case of Swedish Climate municipalities allowed the guests to learn how to effectively implement climate change actions in cities. The panel of the Commission on Transportation stressed the importance of introducing the sustainable mobility solutions in our everyday live. Heavy traffic inevitably leads to air pollution having bad impact on our climate. The speakers presented a public transport policy in Gdynia (Poland) including the trolleybus system, paid parking zones and cycling initiatives. The representative of Ghent (Belgium) presented a highly developed cycling policy of this city comprising many initiatives and undertakings aimed at stimulating healthy transport habits. The speaker from Umeå (Sweden) presented, among other things, the activities of the agency for Mobility Management in Umeå as well as actions promoting sustainable transport solutions. At the end of the panel the Carbon Aware Travel Choice – the CATCH project was described by the representative of POLIS organisation from Brussels (Belgium). On 19th March the meeting of the Commission on Energy panel was held. During the meeting the innovative Baltic Sea Region & Technology Transfer system was presented by the representative of TT Center Kalmar Science Park in Sweden. 

( Road Safety Campaign

Since 2009 the UBC has been a signatory of the European Road Safety Charter. Bearing this in mind, the Commission on Transportation decided to carry out a Road Safety Campaign for UBC member cities. The aim of this campaign is to raise awareness of all traffic participants: pedestrians, cyclists and drivers. It includes the following initiatives:

- Road Safety Course for Children – AUTOCHODZIK

This course was organised in Gdynia on 15th May 2010 as a picnic for inhabitants of Gdynia.  Among many exciting and involving events and stands devoted to all generations there was the “Autochodzik” (walking car) tent that attracted hundreds of kids. It is one of the largest in Poland educational programmes focused on traffic education directed to pre-school and school children. During the specially designed route kids learn about traffic safety, learn road signs and have the possibility to obtain their first “driving licence”. The participants in the “Autochodzik” course were attracted by colourful plush cars and a traffic route created in a children-friendly and interesting way. Not only children enjoyed the stand, but also parents who observed their little drivers with curiosity and enthusiasm. They realised that elements of this game can be introduced in everyday activities and walks around the city. The event aimed at introducing new ways of teaching children how to behave safely in the traffic area and realising that such rules may be presented in a pleasant and joyful way attractive to future drivers.

- Road Safety Competition 2010
In December 2010 the Commission on Transportation organised a grant competition entitled "Bike to Work". There have been submitted 7 grant applications. The comptition was won by The Hanseatic City of Rostock. Prize of 2000 EUR was awarded for the organisation of actions promoting cycling as an everyday means of transport. The competition task consisted in presenting proposals how to encourage people to cycle to work and other places, developing cycling infrastructure, promoting intermodality, improving cyclists’ safety and security.

-  Brochure on road safety – “Safe on the road”

The Commission on Transportation published a brochure on road safety in three language versions:  English: “Safe on the road”,  Polish: “Bezpiecznie na drodze” and Russian: “Бeзопасноcть на дороге”. It was addressed to children of early school classes and shows the basic rules of  behaviour on the road. 
- Road safety promotional materials 

The Commission on Transportation produced promotional road safety gadgets (reflective slap wraps and reflective hangers).
- Road Safety Seminar:  “What can we do to increase the road safety among children and young people?” – 21-22.10.2010, Gdynia
On 21st-22nd October 2010 an international seminar entitled "What can we do to increase the road safety among children and young people?" was held in Gdynia. The seminar was organised under the auspices of the Union of the Baltic Cities and its goal was to present the situation of children as traffic participants as well as actions aimed at increasing their safety. 

During the seminar there were introduced new EU orientations "Towards a European Road Safety Area: Policy orientations on road safety 2011-2020" aimed at reducing the number of road deaths on Europe's roads by half in the next 10 years. In addition a programme called "Vision Zero" successfully realised in Sweden was presented. In accordance with this programme the number of road accident casualties is to be reduced to zero in the future. Sweden has currently one of the lowest road accident rates in Europe. A representative of the Belgian „Responsible Young Drivers" association presented the actions of European youth aimed at road safety. During the seminar representatives of among others „Renault Polska" as well as the association "Road and Safety" discussed actions, programmes and campaigns on traffic education for children and young people.

The participants in the seminar also had an opportunity to get acquainted with presentations of speakers representing the Technical University of Gdańsk, Pomeranian Council on Road Safety, Pomeranian Traffic Centre, "Safe in the Road Traffic" foundation, City Guard of Gdynia and Gdańsk as well as the Municipal Police Headquarters. 

-  Bike to School Grant Competition 2011

In September 2011 the Commission on Transportation announced a grant competition entitled "Bike to School". The Commission will award two best projects which:

- promote bicycle as a means of transport and encourage young people to cycle to       

  school

- introduce healthy lifestyle into the daily routine of young people

- promote sustainable urban mobility 

- reduce speed in the school area

 - reduce parking problems around schools

Each of the awarded projects will receive a grant of 1,000 euro. The deadline for sending applications is 14th October 2011.

( European Road Safety Charter

Since 2009 the UBC has been a signatory of the European Road Safety Charter. The Commission on Transportation has been fulfilling the commitments resulting from the membership in this Charter. One of these commitments is to write articles on road safety in the Baltic Cities Bulletin. As a consequence, the following articles were published:
· Baltic Cities Bulletin  2/2009 – article: European Road Safety Charter – road safety prevention measures taken by UBC cities
· Baltic Cities Bulletin 1/2010 – article: Road safety for vulnerable road users

· Baltic Cities Bulletin 2/2010 – article: Safe route to and from school

· Baltic Cities Bulletin 1/2011 – article: ERSC: Road safety in Sweden

( Support for the Segment Project
The Commission on Transportation assisted in preparation of a conference in Gdynia, entitled: „Promoting  Sustainable Transport and Active Mobility” (15-16.09.2011) organised within the project: SEGMENT – Segmented Marketing for Energy Efficient Transport. SEGMENT is a 3 year IEE STEER funded project which will test the use of consumer market segmentation techniques in persuading people to change their travel behaviour and adopt more energy efficient forms of transport. SEGMENT will help build capacity in local authorities across Europe to implement resource-efficient and effective behaviour change campaigns increasing the uptake of sustainable transport methods. 

( UBC Commission on Transportation Survey

The UBC Commission on Transportation has sent out a survey on transport issues. It was prepared on the basis of the EU document: "White Paper 2011. Roadmap to a Single European Transport Area - Towards a competitive and resource efficient transport system". By means of this survey the Commission wanted to get to know the interests of UBC member cities in the field of transport in order to focus more and better adjust its future actions to the actual needs. 
17 cities answered the questionnaire, the analysis of the results will be presented during the General Conference in Liepaja and the Commission on Transportation Annual Meeting in Riga.
( UBC Commission on Transportation Annual Meeting and Seminar 
   Riga (Latvia) 15-17.11.2011

The UBC Commission on Transportation together with Riga City Council have started the organisation of the Commission Annual Meeting and Seminar. The meeting entitled: Traffic safety measures for vulnerable road users - pedestrians and cyclists is planned for 15-17 November 2011 in Riga. The main topics include: promoting traffic safety in the city: Infrastructure planning in order to eliminate dangerous junctions/ crossings, pedestrian safety, particularly in the dark time of the day, integrating bicycle infrastructure into city transport network, cycling promotion and safety. Other subjects comprise teaching road safety, education programmes for children as well as road safety and maintenance in winter. It is addressed to the UBC Commission on Transportation members, local government, non-governmental organisations, institutions dealing with road safety issues.
( UBC Commission on Transportation Website

The Commission’s website is constantly updated. It contains all relevant information concerning transport issues.  The website serves as a source of information which includes links to international organisations dealing with transport. The website provides its visitors with automatically updated EU transport news from EurActiv portal. 

ACTION PLAN 2012-2013
In 2012-2013 Commission on Transportation will deal with transport-related issues connected with public transport, cycling, mobility management as well as with road safety. The planned activities include: 

-
presenting articles on road safety in the Baltic Cities Bulletin,

-
including the presentation of the European Road Safety Charter as well as traffic safety issues at the meetings of the Commission on Transportation, 

-
organisation of the grant competition concerning transport issues,

-
co-organisation of a Joint Commission meeting with the Commissions on Environment, Energy and Urban Planning,

-
organisation of the Annual Meeting of the Commission on Transportation,

-
support for the project: SEGMENT – Segmented Marketing for Energy Efficient Transport. SEGMENT is a 3 year IEE STEER funded project which will test the use of consumer market segmentation techniques in persuading people to change their travel behaviour and adopt more energy efficient forms of transport. SEGMENT will help build capacity in local authorities across Europe to implement resource-efficient and effective behaviour change campaigns increasing the uptake of sustainable transport methods. The Commission on Transportation will assist in dissemination of project activities on UBC TransCom website, 

-
creating a database of  best practices in the field of transport,

-
establising cooperation with European transport organisations, 

-
assistance with preparation and realisation of transport projects, which will ask for support in the years 2012-2013

-
updating the website of the TransCom as an information source for the Commission members.
Andrzej Bień
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